COMMISSIONERS' MINUTES KITTITAS COUNTY, WASHINGTON COMMISSIONERS CONFERENCE ROOM REGULAR MEETING

MONDAY

9:40 A.M.

NOVEMBER 01, 2010

Board members present: Chairman Mark McClain; Vice-Chairman Paul Jewell; Commissioner Alan Crankovich.

Others: Mandy Robinson, Deputy Clerk of the Board; Brenda Larsen, Fire Marshal.

REGULAR MEETING

DEPARTMENT HEAD

FIRE MARSHAL

Brenda Larsen, County Fire Marshal briefed the Board on recent updates issued from the National Fire Protection Association (NFPA) regarding Glycol/Glycerin sprinkler systems in residential occupancies. They have mandated that these types of systems can no longer be installed in residences. She explained that her position would be to advise that any new installation of these systems will now be prohibited. She explained that although those systems have been used extensively in many residences located in Suncadia, and while no new installations may occur, any glycol/glycerin systems currently in use are allowed to remain in use. She recommended that due to the fact that there are many homes in Suncaida and a great deal of them are not full time residences, the garages and outdoor covered patio areas with flame producing devices no longer be required to be sprinkled. This will eliminate the need for glycol/glycerin systems in Suncadia, as long as homeowners are aware that a minimum temperature of 40 degrees is to be maintained in their homes.

The Board was in support of Ms. Larsen sending a letter to Suncadia notifying them of these updates.

Meeting adjourned at 9:50 a.m.

DEPUTY CLERK OF THE BOARD

Mandy Robinson

KITTITAS COUNTY COMMISSIONERS KITTITAS COUNTY, WASHINGTON

Mark McClain, Chairman

APPROVED
N//L/2010